

DENILQUIN HIGH SCHOOL P&C ASSOCIATION

MINUTES – MONTHLY MEETING 23/5/2017

1. **Present-** G Warren S Mulligan, L Connell, FWaters, P Huntington, G McKindlay, M Van Zeyl, , S Young J Fellows B Eames C Mildren
2. **Apologies** – L Barclay, D van Lieshout
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting** Moved Lisa Connell , 2nd G McKindlay
4. **Business Arising from Previous Meeting**
 - requote on kitchen items for MPC- see Treasurer's Report.
 - progress on new canteen plan- Lisa is continuing with quotes including gas connection. Recent visit by health inspector- all good but bench tops need to be resiliconed - happy to wait when told of refurbishment. Existing exhaust fan suitable for new oven.
 - letters for businesses for Lego Mindstorms. 35 letters sent out to local businesses
 - raffle donations. More needed, not a big response yet
 - coffee machine: specs required. Postponed. Glen to talk to Shane McGrath.
 - heating of classrooms. 8 not working- Property looking into it.
 - internet connections in library mezzanine. Whole new WiFi for the state currently a tender stage. Will have to budget money for this. Will take up to 6 months
 - toilet paper supply in bathrooms. Cleaners will put more in. Trying not to have too much laying around.

5. Correspondence

IN-

- Invoice from Fleming Partners for audit–Action:To be paid
- Letter from Simon Bermingham Education Minister – no action
- Email from Federation of P & C Associations to Graeme re submission for review of regional and remote education. Action: Christina and Sara to respond.

OUT-

- 35 letters to local businesses re Lego Mindstorms
- Letter to the PT editor re support of staff.

5. Reports:

-Treasurer's – see attached

-Canteen – see attached

-Driver Ed – Money paid by students \$30 each, will be allocated to school and student money under new finance system –so kept separate.

-Principal – see attached.

- New artwork around the school
- New finance system for school. Training has begun for Lisa, Catriona and Glen.

6. General Business

- Uniforms. A review will take place beginning term 3.
- Where are we now. Needs to be in the newspaper, facebook page and primary schools. Sell the school outside the school.
- There have been some communication issues with parents and examples of Year 7 parents were discussed at the meeting. Glen will discuss with staff and parents to be reminded the first point of call when emailing is to send it to the school first.

7. Meeting closed 6.55 pm

8. Next meeting Tues 27th June at 6pm.